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Auburn Town Hall News 

Renovation of Police Department Space Under Discussion 

The Board of Selectmen is con-
tinuing to work on the details of a 
potential renovation and small 
addition to the Auburn Police De-
partment facility that would meet 
identified needs of the depart-
ment.  The current effort includes 
a small addition to the back side 
of the current building area, 
which would provide additional 
room and allow for a re-
arrangement of some existing 
space. 

 

This process would result in ad-
dressing the three main deficien-
cies for the department that in-
volve space including separate 
locker rooms for male and female 
officers, a records storage area 
and potentially storage space for 
larger items currently stored in 
storage trailers. 

As Police Chief Ray Pelton said 
at a recent meeting, it is clear the 
department cannot address these 

issues within the current square 
footage of the building. 
 

The Board has agreed to work 
with a designer to develop plans 
for the project so that real cost 
estimates can be determined. 

The Planning Board has recently 
re-appointed Jess Edwards to a 
new three-year term as an alter-
nate member of the Planning 
Board, while the Library Trus-
tees have advertised for volun-
teers to serve as an alternate 

Library Trustee. 
 

The Board of Selectmen would 
welcome expressions of interest 
in positions yet to be filled in-
cluding an alternate member of 

the Zoning Board of Adjustment 
and a member of the Highway 
Safety Committee. 

 

 

Congratulations to the Auburn 
Village School for its selection for 
the 2019 School Emergency Pre-
paredness Award by the NH De-
partment of Safety and the NH 
Department of Education.   AVS 

Principal Lori Collins and her 
team have worked collaboratively 
with members of the Auburn Po-
lice and Fire Departments to 
plan, train and drill for potential 
emergency situations with the in-

tent of keeping everyone safe 
from harm.  Please see the story 
elsewhere in this edition of the 
Auburn Village Crier. 

Congratulations to Auburn Village School 

Town Boards and Committees 
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Richard Eaton                              Keith Leclair 

Todd Bedard 
 

                Auburn Board of Selectmen  

2019 BOAT DECALS ARE        
AVAILABLE! 

You can register your boat at the Town 
Clerk’s office. 

*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 
process boats for the State. 

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM 

Wednesday & Thursday                        
8:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Friday 8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

Remember:  When you complete your 
boat registration in town, the town fees 

collected will remain in  Auburn,          
otherwise they go to the State. 

Auburn Thankful for Jeanni and Stoney Worster  

We would be remised if we didn’t 
take a moment to acknowledge 
and thank Jeanni and Stoney 
Worster for their long-time sup-
port and dedication to the Town 
of Auburn.  Approximately 40 
years ago they chose Auburn as 
their home and have been part of 
the fabric of our community since 
then. 

 

Stoney spent many years as a 
member and chair of the Plan-
ning Board, in addition to being 
Auburn’s representative to the 
Southern New Hampshire Plan-
ning Commission, an alternate 
member of the Zoning Board of 
Adjustment, an active member of 
the Longmeadow Church and 
other local groups such as the 
Boy Scouts.   While Jeanni has 
been a long-time trustee and al-

ternate trustee of the Griffin Free 
Public Library, including many 
years as its treasurer. 

 

The Worsters have recently relo-
cated to Manchester, and we 
want to say “Thank You” for se-
lecting Auburn as your home and 
contributing as you have to our 
community.   
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“DOODLE BUG” 
the chalkboard car! 

Book early 

for your next 

special event!      
Contact “Birdie” at 

303.501.5279 
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Great coverage, great rates?  Why choose, we have both! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tonya Smith, CISR 

AVS graduate and Auburn resident 

 

 

Knowledge you can trust,  people you can rely on! 

Office: 668-3311 Email: Tonya@wizinsurance.com 

• Home, and Auto  

• Snowmobiles   

• Recreational Vehicles 

• Motorcycle 

• Umbrella  

• Tenant Occupied 

• Vacant Homes 

• Business 

News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars® 
  

SAVE THE DATE 

  
SUNDAY AUGUST 18, 2019 from 1 PM to 5 PM              

  
“Pay-It-Forward” Fundraiser 

At the Auburn Pitts 

  
Help support all of Auburn’s students 

At an all you can eat bar-b-que! 
Food - Music - Games - Raffles 

  
If you would like to join our team of volunteers visit our web site: 

Auburn.dollarsforscholars.org 

  
Thank You 

Mary Hrubiec, President 

mailto:Tonya@wizinsurance.com
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As the school year comes to an end, Girl Scout troops are busy with 

end of year celebrations, camporee, final badges and more.  Troop 

10518 includes 3 high schoolers who completed their badges of choice 

this year by hosting a dinner party with custom made clothing and 

showing a movie trailer they had created.  They earned the Science 

of Style, Troupe Performer, Locavore and Dinner Party badges while 

sharing the good and bad highlights of the week with their sister 

scouts throughout the year.  Charlotte Michaud will be graduating this year and bridging to the 

last level of scouting - Adult Girl Scout.  Congratulations Charlotte and thank you for all you have 

contributed to your troop throughout the years! 

Troop 59007 includes our newest Girl Scouts who are 

busy finishing up their Kindergarten year in school.  In 

some of their final meetings, they visited the Fire Station 

and learned all about the trucks and what each one does, 

delivered their donated Girl Scout Cookies to Villacrest 

nursing home and sang a few songs to the residents, made 

mother's day bead necklaces and picked up trash along 

Raymond Road.  The girls have learned so much in their 

first year and will be looking forward to more fun in first 

grade!  Thanks go out to all the parent volunteers in my 

two troops and to all those who volunteer to help girls 

learn amazing new skills throughout Girl Scouts! 

Jennifer Anderson 

Girl Scout Troop 10518 



 

 

 Auburn  Vi l lage Cr ier                        Page 9  

Full Moon Walk – Strawberry 
Moon  
Monday, June 17   8 pm – 10 pm 
Cost: $15 M/$20 NM individuals, 
$32 M/$42 NM families 
Join us for a guided talk along easy 
walking trails under the June full 
moon. Indigenous peoples around 
the world name each full moon ac-
cording to their oral traditions.  The 
natives in our Northeast Woodland 
region call the June moon the Full 
Strawberry Moon.  Algonquian and 
Iroquoian speakers celebrated this 
moon as a time to seek the red heart-
shaped fruit and give thanks to the 
Creator for surviving the winter and 
being given this special “medicine” 
that was mixed with water and giv-
en to all as they reunited and 
worked together for the good of the 
community. Refreshments at the 
conclusion of the walk.  Register by 
going to www.nhaudubon.org and 
then “events” and “calendar” or call 
603-668-2045.   
 
 
Bat Brigade 
Thursday, June 6th, 7-9pm 
Leader: Angie Krysiak 
Cost: FREE 
Come learn about bats!  We’ll talk 
about the status of bats in New 
Hampshire and present a Citizen 
Science project focused on counting 
summer bat colonies.  Then we’ll 
head out to count the bats living on-
site; in previous years, we’ve had 
close to 80!  Bats eat up to half their 
weight in mosquitoes each night so 
the more bats, the better!  Angie will 
share how monitoring can help focus 

conser-

vation efforts to save this weird but 
wonderful mammal. 
 
 
HOMESCHOOL/PRESCHOOL 
CLASSES 
Wednesday June 5,  10-11:30 am  
Cost:  $12 M / $15 NM (per child/
parent pair) 
Classes are for Parents are encour-
aged to stay and participate. Please 
dress to be outside! Pre-registration 
required for all classes.  Call us at 
668-2045 or visit http://
www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
homeschool to register online. 
 
 
Junior Explorers -  ages 7-12 
Water, Water Everywhere 
Wednesday June 5,  10-11:30 am  
Leader: Linden Rayton, Massabesic 
Audubon Center Naturalists. 
As we look toward summer, this is a 
great time to explore the local and 
state watershed. Learn about water 
flow through our state and nearby 
Lake Massabesic, and do some water 
quality tests to better understand 
the elements in the pond. Use nets 
to catch (and release!) aquatic life. 
 
 
Pre-School – ages 4-6 
Leader: Kim Murphy and Iris Fischer
-McMorrow 
Wildflowers 
Wednesday June 5,  10-11:30 am  
Beauty is in the eye of the beholder- 
but who can argue the beauty of our 
wildflowers in spring? We’ve waited 
all winter, and half of the spring for 
color to return to our forests and 
fields. Come and discover the colors, 

shapes and wonders of our wild-
flowers today! 

 

 
GARDEN SPACE AVAILABLE 
Want to grow vegetables or flowers 
but don’t have the right sun or soil?  
Rent a raised bed for the season from 
the Massabesic Center and enjoy 
rich organic soil, water close at 
hand, and full sun all day.  You will 
be amazed at what you can grow!  
Call 668-2045 for more information. 
 
Also: We are always looking for vol-
unteers who like to do some occa-
sional gardening.  If this is you, give 
us a call! 
 
 
Nocturnal Wildlife Walk  
Wed, July 17, 7:30-9pm 
Leader: Angie Krysiak 
Cost: $10M/$12NM individuals, 
$25M/$30NM families 
Come with us on a night walk to 
watch bats emerging and hunting, 
look and listen for owls, and visit a 
pond filled with the music of frogs. 
Learn about these nocturnal animals 
and some of the amazing adaptations 
they have that help them thrive at 
night.  Ages 8 and up, please. 

Audubon Massabesic Center  
Pre-registration is required for all programs 

http://www.nhaudubon.org
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
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  Help Us and We'll Feed You! 
 

The Griffin Library will have their 21st Book Sale on July 27 & 28. This year we have a few changes, one 

being where it will be held. Because of the school construction we have moved the Book Sale to the Auburn 

Safety Complex located at 55 Eaton Road. 

 

Please we need your help! We need helpers to load and unload trucks, organize books and of course we need 

trucks to transport boxes of books. In the past the community has always helped with our biggest fund-

raiser. To show our appreciation we will have pizza and cold water available on Thursday. If you have a 

truck available will you please contact one of the names of the bottom of the article. 

 

Another change this year is on Thursday July 25th, starting at 6pm ALL volunteers must check in at the 

Library with the Director to receive your assignments. Please do not go to the Safety Complex first. There 

are two reasons for this. One, we hope to keep the confusion to a minimum by giving assignments. This way 

we can be sure that there will be enough help at the library and Safety Complex. Two, very important...we 

need to know how much pizza and water to order. You will not need to register on Friday. 

 

Friday July 26 someone will be at the Complex from 2-4 and again 6-8. We hope to get a head start on or-

ganizing books and will welcome all the help we can get. 

Saturday the sale is 8 to 3. Sunday is bargain day from 11-3. We can use help boxing up books and cleaning 

the area. 

 

Again this fundraiser cannot happen without your help and your support and we appreciate it. 

 

All proceeds from the sale benefit The Griffin Library programs. 

 

The last day to donate books for this sale will be on Saturday July 20th. 

Please email fay.frank@comcast.net if you have questions 

or Staff@griffinfree.org 

https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=up11wNjwmIT_wUnnvwje4wo1Y8Kp1EVoJNwVbfDdJoBGa4QVL9nWCA..&URL=mailto%3afay.frank%40comcast.net
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=x5nuuShFY7w2FP738Iah3T2ANFXS0X6rhUYkI4s_nfNGa4QVL9nWCA..&URL=mailto%3aStaff%40griffinfree.org
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Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

www.stpeteraub.org 

 

 

 

 

Baptism or Marriage: For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please contact Fr. 
Michael Gendron at 603-623 -5429, ext. 1. 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Adults (RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic 
faith, and growing in their relationship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have been 
baptized in another Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not received the sac-
raments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in learning more about the 
Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish office 
at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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http://www.stpeteraub.org
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net


 

 

Longmeadow Serves! 

As we head into the summer, some of 
our programs slow down, but the Spir-
it is still vibrant and working in here at 
Longmeadow Congregational Church, 
United Church of Christ.  Are you 
looking for a place to worship, a place 
where you can ask questions, a place 
where you can make a difference and 
find a community?  Then please come 
and worship with us.  We are located 
at 4 Wilson’s Crossing Road in Auburn 
and invite you to join us as together we 
worship the God who is Still Speaking.  
We come together for worship on Sun-
day mornings at 9:30.     

 We would like to 
thank all of our friends and neighbors 
who support the ministries of our 
church by attending our Community 
Breakfasts.  We will taking our annual 
summer break (June, July and August) 
and look forward to seeing you all 
again come autumn when once again 
our doors will be open to welcome you 
to the best breakfast around!  After 
extensive discussions, in order to re-
main sustainable, we have made the 
difficult decision to roll back our 
Breakfasts to just one a month, which 
will, in most months be the first Satur-
day of the month.  The exception to 
this schedule will be December when 
we will move it to the third Saturday 
to work around our annual Snowflake 
Fair.  Watch the Auburn Village Crier 
each month for dates.  

 We look forward to 
seeing you all this summer as we part-
ner with the Auburn Parks and Recrea-
tion and the Safety Complex and bring 
our Popcorn machine to the concerts 
and activities these groups are plan-
ning.  Whenever we can join with our 
neighbors in serving our community 
we feel especially blessed. 

In June we invite our Auburn 
neighbors to join us once again in col-
lecting jars of Peanut Butter and Jelly 
for the Chester Food Pantry (which 

serves Auburn residents). This is an 
item that the food pantry specifically 
identified as a need. There will be a 
lidded plastic tub on the porch at the 
entrance to Tiny Tots preschool so that 
you may leave donations at any time 
that is convenient. 

 This summer we will 
once again be collecting 
school supplies for Church 
World Service and local 
children at Auburn Village 
School.  We shop the Back-
to-School sales throughout 
the summer and assemble 
backpacks in August to be 
brought to AVS to provide to children 
who might need assistance in prepar-
ing for the school year to come.  We are 
so grateful for the support we have re-
ceived through the years from the Au-
burn Police Department and the Au-
burn Firefighters Association who have 
contributed so generously to this com-
munity wide effort.  We welcome any 
other groups in town or individuals to 
participate and there will once again be 
a drop off tub on the porch at the en-
trance to Tiny Tots preschool so that 
you may leave donations at any time 
that is convenient.  We are specifically 
seeking the following items (only 
new/unused items can be accepted): 
• Backpacks 
• Pencils 
• Packages of pens 
• Individual erasers (approximately 

1”X 2”) 
• Blunt Nose Scissors 
• 30 centimeter Rulers (12 inches but 

must also include metric) 
• Handheld Pencil Sharpeners 
• Dry Erase Markers 
• Highlighters 
• Boxes of 24 crayons (must be box-

es of 24) 
• Glue Sticks 

 
In July we will 

once again be partner-
ing with our sister 
church, The Chester 
Congregational Bap-
tist Church to worship 
together in Union Worship Services.  
The schedule and locations are as fol-
lows, all services are at 9:30 a.m.: 

July 7, worship at 
Chester with Pastor Ruth 
preaching 

July 14, worship at 
Chester with Pastor Ruth 
preaching 

July 21, worship at Au-
burn with Pastor Linda 
preaching 

July 28, worship at 
Auburn with Pastor Linda 
preaching 
 
 Longmeadow Congre-

gational Church, UCC is a place where 
you can really make a difference in the 
world.  Through both large and small 
efforts, our motto of “Longmeadow 
Serves” guides our life together as we 
seek to be a light in the world.  We 
provide a spiritual home where all faith 
questions are honored and respected.  
No matter where you are on your spir-
itual journey, you are welcome here.  If 
you are seeking a place to worship, we 
hope you will join us.  If you have any 
questions, please contact our Pastor, 
Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.    
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AVS Schoolyard News 
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Auburn Village School Receives State Recognition 
 

 

Recognized for demonstrating “the highest standards of excellence, dedication and accomplishment”, the Auburn 
Village School has been presented with the 2019 School Emergency Preparedness Award. 
 
The award presentation was part of the annual New Hampshire Emergency Preparedness Conference held in 
Manchester on June 4th. 
 
Presented jointly by the NH Department of Safety and the NH Department of Education, the Auburn Village 
School was recognized for actively working to promote emergency preparedness through its school program-
ming, training and drills.  The school has an active emergency management committee that includes three par-
ents, three Auburn police officers, the Auburn Fire Chief, nine AVS staff members and two AVS administrators. 
 

With the active encouragement and participation of AVS Principal Lori Collins, the committee meets regularly 
and is continually working to improve emergency processes and procedures for the school.  The school is actively 
working to emphasize mitigation through programs like ‘Choose Love Movement’, and also has a robust training 
and drilling program. 

 

First established in 2015, the School Emergency Preparedness Award is intended to recognize an individual and/
or a school that has exhibited the highest standard of excellence, dedication and accomplishment in the field of 
school emergency preparedness.   

 

“The awardees efforts in school emergency preparedness have resulted in or will result in the saving of lives, less-
ening of injury or property in time of or prior to a disaster or emergency,” according to Judith Emmert of the NH 
Department of Safety’s Community Outreach Office. 

 

The award was presented during the annual luncheon held as part of the Emergency Preparedness conference  
attended by hundreds of emergency services personnel and officials from throughout the state. 
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Auburn Fire Department News 
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Police Department News 
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Cub Scouts Blast Off with a Space Derby 
 
Rockets were flying in Auburn, but NASA was not involved. Instead, it was mem-
bers of Cub Scout Pack 127’s Wolf den competing in a Space Derby at the Safety 
Complex.  
 
In a Space Derby, the Cubs race small rockets powered by propellers and rubber 
bands. The rockets are suspended on several parallel lines of fishing line tightly 
strung between supports located about 30 feet apart. When released, the rockets 
zip down the wire to see which one travels the farthest. 
 
Each scout was given a rocket ship kit, including balsa wood frame, propeller, and plastic fins. It 
was up to them to sculpt the frame down to what they felt would be the best shape, place the fins, 
and design and paint their rocket. Congratulations to all the participants – your creations were “out 
of this world!” 
 

Pack 127 Enjoy Spring Camping Trip & Mount Monadnock Hike 
 
Cub Scout Pack 127 and their families joined Scout Troop 127 for a spring 
weekend camping trip at Camp Wanocksett in the shadow of Mount Mo-
nadnock in Dublin, NH. Several adventurous scouts and adults climbed Mt. 
Monadnock, reaching the 3,165-foot summit, and enjoying the gorgeous view. 
 
Auburn Cub Scouts and Scouts BSA regularly join together to provide leader-

ship opportunities for the older scouts and good mentorship examples for the younger Cubs. This 
trip was no exception. With the guidance of older scouts, our Cubs learned about hiking, fire man-
agement, campsite preparation, cooking, and proper cleanup along with games, stories, and the cur-
rent way to eat cherry dump cake. 
 
Camping and outdoors is integral to the scouting experience. When scouts challenge themselves in 
the outdoors, they gain confidence, a sense of self, ability to make independent decisions, and to 
work as part of a team. 

Cub Scouts Pack 127 

Boat slip or dock space wanted to rent                         

for a 16’ sailboat. 

Prefer Lake Massabesic, but will consider other lakes. 

Older retiree looking for a place to keep my small   

sailboat during the summer months. 

Willing to pay a reasonable rental fee. 

Please email me at:                                                   

lemirephil@gmail.com  if interested. 

mailto:lemirephil@gmail.com
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Recipe Name:    Black Bean Dip 
 

Ingredients:     

1 Lg Red Pepper 

1 Lg Green Pepper 

1 Lg Orange Pepper  

1 Sm Red Onion 

Celery (to your liking) 

1 Can White Shoe Peg Corn 

1 Can Black Beans 

Dressing: 

6 Tbsp Light Brown Sugar 

6 Tbsp Apple Cider Vinegar 

3 Tbsp of Olive Oil 

 

Directions: 

Chop all of the vegetables small.  

Rinse corn and black beans. 

Combined all vegetables together. 

 

In a separate bowl mix together ingredients for the 
dressing. 

Pour mixture over chopped vegetables and mix        
completely. 

 

Serve with Tostitos Scoops. 

It also taste good on top of grilled chicken. 



 

 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page: $135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 

Editorial Policy 

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11issues/year) published by the 

Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve the 

community by providing information of interest 

to Auburn residents.  As a monthly publication, 

the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as 

it is not able to provide equal time standards.  

With a diversity of views and opinions among 

the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the 

AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish 

editorials or letters to the editor that advocate 

any political or policy viewpoint. 

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every month, 

unless otherwise stated. 

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       

townhall@townofauburnnh.com     603-483-5052 Ext.100 
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